Board of Education Meeting, School District of Oakfield
Oakfield Elementary School
November 8, 2010
Board Members – Present 

Board Members – Absent
Student Representative – Present
Robert Panzer

Angie Patterson


Jenna Marcoe
Ervin Kraft



Penny Kottke

Board Secretary - Present
Others – Present
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Jackie Hungerford

Jackie Rymer
Meg Murphy-Steinke





Kayla Rymer
 
John Nyhuis





Tomessa Marley


Others – Present

Josie Smith
Administration – Present

John Barbeau


Brayden Ryan
Joe Heinzelman

Karl McCarty


Jeremiah Erdmann
Bruce McMurry

Kelly Guenther


Rhonda Fryman
Jeff Mastin

Kalyn Hungerford

Tim Fryman
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER BY PRESIDENT
President Panzer called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.  Roll was taken and is recorded above.
DISCUSSION/ACTION ON MINUTES
Mrs. Kottke, seconded by Mr. Kraft, moved to approve the minutes of the October 25, 2010 school board meeting and the November 1, 2010 special school board meeting as presented. Motion carried: 6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.

DISCUSSION ON FINANCIAL REPORT

Administrator Heinzelman presented the financial report for November 8, 2010. The report is filed with the clerk.

OLD BUSINESS

TEACHER PRESENTATION
Kelly Guenther and Karl McCarty presented information on how they have implemented writing into their curriculums.  Mrs. Guenther discussed the six traits of writing.  She has the students write application essays along with group writing while Mr. McCarty practices essay writing.  They provided examples showing what students have done.  This process helps students to be better writers in college, on applications, and scholarships.
STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE REPORT
Jenna Marcoe reported that the 1st quarter has ended.  We will be hosting the ACT test on Saturday, December 11, 2010.  On October 18, 2010 the math team place 8.th. Michaela Cords placed sixth as an individual. On November 22, 2010 there will be a talent show.
DISCUSSION ON LEGISLATIVE ISSUES

Administrator Heinzelman reviewed current legislative issues including Wisconsin Prosperity Strategy and the WASB Legislative Advocacy Conference in which Mr. Panzer and Mrs. Patterson will be attending.  They will present Senator Hopper with a “Friends of Education” award.  An email from State Representative, John Nygren, was also presented.
DISCUSSION/ACTION ON NON DISCRIMINATION REPORT

Mrs. Kottke, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to approve acontract with Fred Skebba as our consultant to complete the non discrimination report. Motion carried: 6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.
DISCUSSION/ACTION ON WINTER SPORTS COACHES

Mr. Dercks, seconded by Mr. Kraft, moved to approve the winter sports coaches and volunteers as follows:

Kyle Suprenand – Seventh grade boys basketball

John Thompson – Eighth grade boys basketball


Kyle Seyfert – Varsity boys basketball

Art Gehrhardt – JV boys basketball

Mike Urban – Volunteer boys basketball

Mike Franke – Volunteer boys basketball


Bryan Dinse – Volunteer boys basketball

Dave Benkoske – Varsity girls basketball


Joe Puetz – JV girls basketball

Pam Wickert – Volunteer girls basketball


Gary Schwartz – Volunteer girls basketball

Mike Gross – Varsity wrestling


Dave Cohen – Volunteer wrestling

Eric Spoor – Volunteer wrestling


Andy Gross – Volunteer wrestling


Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent
DISCUSSION ON WASB ATTENDANCE

Administrator Heinzelman asked who was interested in going to the convention this year.  They need to contact him for registration.  Mr. Helm will have their project grill on display at the convention.

APPOINTMENT OF WASB DELEGATE


President Panzer appointed Mr. Nyhuis as our delegate to the WASB Assembly. 
DISCUSSION ON THE RURAL SCHOOLS ALLIANCE


Mrs. Kottke, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to pay the dues to the Wisconsin Rural Schools Alliance for the 2010/2011 year.  Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.

NEW BUSINESS

REPORT ON WASDA DRIVE-IN

Administrator Heinzelman reported on his attendance at the WASDA Drive-Ins, providing highlights on agenda topics.
UPDATE ON THE SUPERINTENDENT SEARCH
Mr. Rosenthal from Fox River Consultants will be meeting with the board and the elementary staff on November 22, 2010.  He will also be setting up a survey for the community on Survey Monkey.  
UPDATE ON BLUE RIBBON CEREMONY

Principal McMurry shared with the board the different speakers that will be at the Blue Ribbon Ceremony on Friday, December 3, 2010.  He complimented the staff on what a nice job they have been doing putting this all together.  There will be a slideshow, an essay from a student at the Jr/Sr High School, lunch provided by Taher will be available for those that would like to stay, and a lot more.
ADMINISTRATORS REPORTS


Principal Mastin provided updates on the all school assembly for the pop concert,  teachers convention, WKCE testing , reports cards will go home on Wednesday, November 10, 2010, and Doug Buehl, a reading consultant met with the staff on early dismissal.  He thanked Administrator Heinzelman for the district purchasing “Who Cares” books for the PLC Leadership group.

Principal McMurry updated the board on the swings for the playground, Mike Alm from Learning Resources visited our classrooms to see how technology is being used, Tom Olig, our school nurse commented how good our students and volunteers were on our recent hearing and vision screening, WKCE is in process and for a reward the staff will play a game of basketball against the students on Tuesday, November 23, 2010.

Administrator Heinzelman reported on a letter from Godfrey & Kahn regarding false statements with EAG/WEA Trust. He also reported on the status of the insurance bids, the lawn mowing bid process, and shared information on 2009-10 school finances and information from WASB mailings.

MEETINGS

Upcoming meetings were reviewed.
ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA

Technology Committee update

Co-Curricular Committee update


CESA 6 update


Meeting with Fox River Consultant


Report on Special Education Committee


Report on WASB Legislative Advocacy Conference

ADJOURN TO EXECUTIVE SESSION UNDER SS 19.85(1)(c)  TO DISCUSS ADMINISTRATIVE STAFFING

Mr. Dercks, seconded by Mrs. Kottke, moved to adjourn at 6:25 p.m. to executive session under SS 19.85(1)(c) to discuss administrative staffing.  Motion carried on roll call vote:  Ayes – Nyhuis, Murphy-Steinke, Dercks, Kottke, Patterson, Kraft, Panzer.  Noes – none.  Absent – Patterson.
Respectfully submitted,
Jackie Hungerford, Board Secretary
